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The building known as Wesley 

Church was built in 1870 for the 

Methodist congregation of Perth. 

The first Methodists arrived in the 

Swan River Colony on February 3rd,  

1830, aboard the Tranby, to found a 

small religious community on a 

peninsula of fertile land, 4 miles 

upstream from Perth, where the 

present Perth 

suburb of 

Maylands is 

situated. The group 

was led by Joseph 

and John Wall 

Hardey. 

 

In June 1866, the 

Reverend T C 

Laurance (who was 

stationed in the 

Geraldton area but 

maintained close 

ties with Perth) 

wrote in a letter to 

London, 'Mr Lowe 

will have 

mentioned, I daresay, that we are 

now about to erect a new and larger 

Sanctuary'. A site for the new 

Church located at the corner of Hay 

and William Streets Perth, was 

purchased from Mr James Inkpen at 

a cost of Ã400.  

 

A letter asking for donations towards the 

construction of a new church was 

circulated in June 1867 stating: 'My 

Dear..., The Wesleyans of Perth having 

for considerable period found that their 

Chapel is not sufficiently large for the 

Congregation, many sittings having been 

inquired for which 

could not be 

supplied, the 

Trustees have 

decided on building 

a Church at the 

corner of Hay and 

William Streets 

which will be 

commodious for the 

congregation and an 

ornament to the 

Town. The new 

structure will 

contain over 600 

sittings. The land 

purchased for the 

site of the intending 

building has cost Ã400. The Trustees 

confidently believing that the important 

object they have in view in erecting a 

large and beautiful Church will advance 

the moral and spiritual interests of the 

people of Perth and its vicinity, now 

respectfully and urgently appeal to 
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you...for your sympathy and aid in this 

important undertaking. Donations will 

be thankfully received by W Lowe, G 

Shenton and Joseph Hardey'.  

 

The new Church was the third 

Methodist place of worship to be built 

in the forty years in which the 

denomination had been established in 

the Swan River Colony. The first, the 

Subscription Chapel, was built in 1834 

and later became a Sunday School 

building. The second, the Centenary 

Chapel, was built in 1840.  

 

Wesley Church was designed by 

Richard Roach Jewell, an architect, 

circuit steward and Church member. 

Jewell arrived in the Swan River 

Colony in 1852 and was Clerk of 

Works of the Colonial Establishment. 

His first building was the Perth Gaol 

and Courthouse (1853-56). He would 

remain in office until 1885 and was 

responsible for the design of a number 

of prominent Perth buildings 

including: Pensioner Barracks (1863); 

the west wing of the Central 

Government Offices (1874); The 

Cloisters (1856); the extensions to the 

Roman Catholic Pro-Cathedral 

convent buildings (1860s); and 

alterations to Perth Town Hall 

(1870).  
 

Jewell designed Wesley Church in 

the fashionable Victorian 

Academic Gothic style of 

architecture, a style which he also 

successfully adapted in his other 

buildings. This Gothic style 

became much favoured for new 

buildings throughout Australia and 

other parts of the British Empire 

from the 1850s to the 1870s ï not 

only for churches,  but also for 

other public buildings from which 

the past associations of  
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